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Validating Child Health Information System – Support Required 
Child Health Information Services (CHIS) have a vital role in ensuring that all children in a locality are identified, scheduled for childhood immunisations and that their screening and immunisation status is recorded. 
We carry out this function by working closely with clinical services to ensure children receive timely and appropriate care; however this is dependent on holding accurate, up to date records. 
To ensure our records are as accurate as possible, over the next few months we will be undertaking a validation process, initiated by NHS Digital. This exercise is being completed at a national level by all CHIS teams. 
We know that this validation process will identify children who were previously unknown to us and/or Health Visiting services. In this scenario, we will be contacting any affected services directly so that all records can be updated. It may also result in a temporary increase in the number and frequency of children requiring immunisation appointments. 
We will be prioritising 0 – 12 month old children first, followed by the 12 months – 5 years age range.  We expect that the validation of our 0-5 year old children will have been completed by 28th December 2018, though this will be dependent on the amount of follow up work required. 
We would be grateful if you could support this vital project by liaising closely with us if you are contacted in relation to any children not registered on our system, but who may be registered with your practice.  This will enable us to ensure that our records are up to date.  This process may identify children who have not got up to date vaccination records which will need to be checked and, if necessary, invited for the outstanding vaccinations. 
Thank you for your support with this process. 
